
 

 

 

 

 

TO 

 PROF. KOSTA BOSHNAKOV 

CHAIRMAN OF THE SOCIETY OF 

AUTOMATICS AND INFORMATICS 

"JOHN ATANASOV"    

 

 

 

DEAR PROFESSOR BOSHNAKOV, 

On behalf of the President of the Republic of Bulgaria, Mr. Rumen Radev, I thank you 

for the invitation to the head of state to become the patron of the International Scientific 

Conference "Automatics and Informatics'2023" organized by you. 

I am pleased to inform you that your invitation to patronage has been accepted. 

In connection with the invitation to the President of the Republic of Bulgaria to take part 

in the opening ceremony of the conference on October 5 - in person or by means of a video 

address, I suggest that this matter be clarified at a later stage, when depending on the dynamics 

of socially significant events in the country and the workload of the head of state's program, the 

type of his participation can be clarified. 

I use the opportunity to thank the members of the Society of Automatics and Informatics 

"John Atanasov" for their targeted efforts to develop computer science and increase the 

possibilities of applying digital technologies in the various sectors of the economy of the 

Republic of Bulgaria. 

I wish you success in the organization of the International Scientific Conference 

"Automatics and Informatics'2023". 

With respect, 

 

TSVETA TIMEVA 

CHIEF SECRETARY TO THE PRESIDENT 

OF THE REPUBLIC OF BULGARIA 

Republic of Bulgaria 

Administration of the President 


